
 

SUMMER SCHOOL 
FREQUENTLY ASKED 

QUESTIONS  
 

1. When does Summer School begin and end? What are the times? 
Summer School starts on June, 8 and ends on July, 15​.  For most courses, the time is 
from 7:30 to 12:30.  Courses that are offered through Edgenuity will be self-paced, 
online courses.  Semester 1 runs June 8- June 24 and semester 2 runs June 28- July 15. 

2. What courses are offered in Summer School? 
 

 
3.        Are courses online or in-person?   

Courses will be both online and in-person.  History courses for advancement are   
           online through the Edgenuity platform.  We plan to offer credit recovery, 
           health science and physical education courses in-person; however, depending on  
           circumstances, we may have to offer some courses online.  
4​.​       ​How do online courses work?  Will a teacher help the students? 
           ​All online students will have a teacher, even students in Edgenuity courses.  Parents  
           and students will receive information about their courses through both postal mail  
           and email. 

English 
Credit Recovery 

Math 
Credit Recovery 

Social Science 
Advancement 

Social Science 
Credit Recovery  

     Science 
Credit Recovery 

 PE 
Credit Recovery 

and/or Advancement 

English 1 
 

Math 1 
 

World History 
(Edgenuity) 

World History 
 

Biology  Physical  
Education 2 

English 2 
 

Math 2 
 

US History 
(Edgenuity) 

US History 
 

Earth Science  Health  
(Incoming 9th 
graders) 

American Lit 
 

Math 3 
 

Civics/Econ 
(Edgenuity) 

 
 

Health 
 

 

https://docs.google.com/document/d/1rylBME3s7rfah2ifgeVRKwr-eD3I-dZSUmL3Zx2SuIM/edit?usp=sharing


 
 
 
 
5. How do I register my child in Summer School? 
           ​Please contact your child’s counselor or Learning Director at your child’s current school.   
           Registration ends on March 26, at 4:30 p.m. 
6.        How will I be notified if my child gets into Summer School? 
           ​Students and parents should receive notification by the end of May through email  
           and postal mail.  
7. Does my child need materials or books? 
           ​Material and book distribution will occur at Redwood High School and El Diamante  
           High School.  The dates and times are yet to be determined.  
8. How will the teacher communicate with students? 
           ​Communication will be through school email, Schoology, Blackboard and phone.  
9. Will my incoming freshmen take summer classes at high school or middle school?  
           ​Incoming freshmen who have not met their math or ELA requirement will take a  
           math and/or ELA course in summer school at the middle school; however, they are  
           still eligible to take high school Health in summer school if they successfully   
           complete their math and English requirements during the 1st semester (per board 
           policy). 
10.  What is the summer school attendance policy? 

A summer school course is essentially a year-long program (2 semester) that has  
           been condensed into 6 weeks.  A single day’s absence from summer school equates  
           to a week’s absence from regular school.  ​Any student who misses more than  
          two days per semester or more than three days per year will be dropped  
          from summer school.   

 


